
October 04, 2015 
Twenty-Seventh Sunday  

In Ordinary Time 

 

FIRST READING: Genesis 2:18-24 
SECOND READING:  Hebrew 2:9-11 

GOSPEL:  Mark 10:2-16  
 

But from the beginning of creation, God made them male and female. For this      
reason a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife, and          

the two shall become one flesh. So they are no longer two but one flesh. Therefore 
what God has joined together, no human being must separate." Mk 10:6-9 

 
Reflection:  
Reflect upon/share about an experience which exemplifies being one with another. 
How is that close to what Scripture is talking about when it talks about being one 
body or one flesh? What would it take for you to be able to develop a deeper oneness 
with another? 
Alternative:   
Who exemplifies for you what marriage is all about? What is it about their relation-
ship which exemplifies this for you? What would need to happen for you to have this 
type of relationship? 

A Roman Catholic Community of Disciples 

  
  

Tuesday: 5:00 pm 
Wed., Thurs., Fri.: 7:30 am 

Saturday: 5:00 pm 
Sunday: 9:00 am & 11:30 am 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday 3:30 pm 

(Also by appointment) 
 

 
 

Let the children come to me; 
do not prevent them, for the 

kingdom of God belongs  
to such as these. 

— Mark 10:14 



 

Parish Pastoral Council  

normally meets on the 
3rd Tuesday of the 

month.  

Visitors/observers         
welcome. If you wish to 

have an item placed        
on the agenda,  

contact a Council      
member  

to present it for you or  

contact the Parish Office.  

Parish Council       
Members:  

Fr. Ron Cochran 

Mark Balmert  

Amy Cannon 

Bob Guarnotta 

Linda Jacobson 

Anita Leak 

Sam Lupo 

Don Mercurio 

Dcn. Emeritus: 

Dennie Nickell 

Rick Roberts 

Dave Sapper 

Karen Sapper  

Tom Selfani 

Bryan Shull 

Dcn. Jerry Stenovec 

Dcn. Allan Williams 
 

PARISH FINANCE 
COUNCIL  

The Parish Finance       
Council meets every    

other 3rd Wednesday    
of the month.              

Parish Finance      
Council Members:                     

Fr. Ron Cochran           
Jim Crockett               

George Heidenreich 
Jeanne Houghtby        

John Krueger            
Cathy March                 
Jim Stepovich             

Richard Venancio

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL  
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FROM: THE PASTOR 

 

Dear Parishioners, 

This last Saturday, my cousin, who was visiting from Ohio, volunteered at 
the Desayunador Salesiano in Tijuana. Desayunador, in this case, is proba-
bly best translated as “breakfast hall” or “breakfast table”. It’s like a soup 
kitchen which serves breakfast to the poor. It is run by the Salesian fathers 
and utilizes many volunteers to serve about 1,100 breakfasts per day. 

Saturday the clients received a glass of juice, a donut, a plate of what 
looked to me like carne mechada with beans and tortillas. There was also coffee which my 
cousin and I were in charge of. I didn’t spill too much but yes, I made a mess which had to 
be mopped up. 

There were quite a few young people volunteering also. They were part of a Confirmation 
class from one of the local parishes. I was really impressed with their maturity, their kind-
ness to Katie and I and their kindness to the clients. They treated the clients as I suppose 
they would treat any other person they were serving whether rich, poor, important, mar-
ginalized or whatever type of person. They treated them like human beings, God’s chil-
dren, and engaged them like human beings. 

I’m glad that Katy and I went. We had visited Padre Jesus, who runs the place, a few days 
earlier and I committed to helping out on Tuesday mornings. Katie was returning to Ohio 
on Sunday but she wanted to help out before she went back so we went in on Saturday.     
I learned that Padre Jesus had put me on the schedule to preside at Mass on Tuesday.  
Otherwise, I would have shown up not knowing that it was expected of me and the staff 
not knowing who I am. Since I wouldn’t have identified myself as a priest it may have been 
quite confusing with them thinking the priest didn’t show up and me not knowing I was 
the priest who didn’t show up. 

Yes, the staff and volunteers start with Mass at 7:00 am which is so appropriate since the 
Mass is when we ask the Holy Spirit to make our Lord’s self-sacrifice present to our day 
and time and when we are invited to join the sacrifice of our lives to His. What a great of-
fering to make to God, our service to His people. 

Another thing which impressed me was the seeming lack of embarrassment or humiliation 
experienced by the clientele. They looked me in the eye and interacted with me as an 
equal. I am hugely pleased about that and I guess it is because the staff and volunteers at 
the Desayunador treat them as equals.  

The reason I wanted to volunteer at the Desayunador in the first place is that I watched a 
documentary and now have met several people who were deported from the U.S. into a 
very desperate situation. In many, many cases they were people who entered the U.S. as 
undocumented aliens when they were children or teenagers and became productive,     
albeit “illegal”, members of our society. They ran businesses, married U.S. citizens or had 
children who are automatically U.S. citizens and then were found out and deported after  
twenty plus years. (I placed quotation marks around the word illegal because while       
descriptive of the situation it includes emotional overtones which I prefer we didn’t employ 
when speaking of undocumented immigrants.)  

People in this situation are also on a ten year punitive ban from applying for a visa to       
re-enter the U.S. If they are returned to Mexico on a Border Patrol provided bus, any     
identification they have is taken away which makes them undocumented in Mexico also 
and results in their arrest and jailing. Once released, they are simply released to the 
streets. 

I personally have compassion for people in this situation and wish to somehow be an in-
strument of God’s love for them during a period of their lives which must be very difficult. 
I pray that they, and the other people served at Desayunador, will eventually find their way 
in the world, a better way than that which they must travel today. 

In His service, 

Fr. Ron  

 

ENCOURAGEMENT 
 As vital as oxygen is to the body, so is encouragement to the soul.   —Anonymous 



READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

Sunday: Gn 2:18-24; Ps 128:1-6; Heb 2:9-11;  
Mk 10:2-16 [2-12] 
Monday: Jon 1:1 — 2:2, 11; Jon 2:3-5, 8;   
Lk 10:25-37 
Tuesday: Jon 3:1-10; Ps 130:1b-4ab, 7-8;  
Lk 10:38-42 
Wednesday: Jon 4:1-11; Ps 86:3-6, 9-10;  
Lk 11:1-4 
Thursday: Mal 3:13-20b; Ps 1:1-4, 6;  
Lk 11:5-13 
Friday: Jl 1:13-15; 2:1-2; Ps 9:2-3, 6, 16, 8-9;  
Lk 11:15-26 
Saturday: Jl 4:12-21; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12;  
Lk 11:27-28 
Sunday: Wis 7:7-11; Ps 90:12-17; Heb 4:12-13;  
Mk 10:17-30 [17-27] 
 
 

THIS WEEK’S MASS INTENTIONS 

Saturday: 5:00pm  Angie Davis, RIP 
Sunday:   9:00am Matthew Stempien, RIP 

     11:30am Parishioners of Saint Luke 
Tuesday:  5:00pm Lucretia Stehly, Spec. Int. 
Wednesday: 7:30am Robert Fickett, RIP 
Thursday: 7:30am Thomas Hood, RIP 
Friday:      7:30am Presiders Intention 
Saturday: 5:00pm Frank & Marguerite Caso, RIP 
Sunday:   9:00am  Parishioners of Saint Luke 

               11:30am  Lloyd Pyle, RIP 
 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCE 

TODAY:  Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 
Monday: Weekday; Simhat Torah (Jewish  
observance) begins at sunset 
Tuesday: St. Bruno; Blessed Marie-Rose      
Durocher 
Wednesday: Our Lady of the Rosary 
Thursday: Weekday 
Friday: St. Denis and Companions;  
St. John Leonardi 
Saturday: Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 
Sunday: Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS   

Alice Zizzo, Luis Orrantia, Maggie Matthews, Sophia 
Christensen, Steven, Cindy Russell, Karen Walker, Mike Murphy, 
Ann Mussomeli, Jeanine DeSanti, Joe James Sowards, Jim 

Carver, Vie Liddell, George Serban, Olivia Dunn, Elda Iavelli, Jennifer 
Soares, Dorothea Wall, Tony Gonzales, Martina Chiappara Cahill, 
Antoinette Daquisto-Guidi,  Matthew Chu, Petra Gallegos, Bob 
Weisham, Frank Asaro, Teri Harrison, Danielle P. Joe Scannicchio, 
Maria Warcholik, Ruthie Condon, Marin Mejia, Mike Marcon, Theresa 
& Vito Seragusa, Tracy Weaver, Rick Gores, Corrine Meierbachtol, 
Sue Sullivan, Geri McCabe, Rose Camacho, Ray Camacho, Maria 
Oliver, Al Oliver, Tommy Collet Sr., John Lawton, Justin Hughes, 
Clara Morrison, Travis Butler, Jordan Garcia, Winston Quitiquit, 
Gregory S., Joan Hall, Lucy Renko, Joni Marco, Vern Hubka, Ricky 
Latorre, Camryn Mayer, Dolores Morrison, Aimee Gatus, Tommy 
Collet Jr., Thomas Baca, Chuck Moore, Eugene Cuomo, Gui Mei Guo, 
Audrianna Lococo, Mario Ingargiola, Karl Viederstein, Carey Moore, 
John Morrison, Maria Teresa Valquez, Nancy Samayoa, JoAnne 
Morse, Tyler Parr, Karin Oravetz, Terry McMullin, Pam Oates, Mary 
Morrison, Laura Allen & Family, Ryan Waters, Sam Attisha, Debra 
Burke, Angelo Scardina, Andrew Mearm, John Dickerson, Marco 
Antonio Ballesteros Miranda, Rod Fakhoury, Janice Ayers, Peter 
Spinali, Karen Mays, Judy Nickell,  Brett Harris, Richard Perricone, 
John Agostini, Clara Morrison, Austin Gatus, Michael Milnick, 
Rosemary Lowe, Hayden Remington, Bob De Winter, Kim Hankins,  
Joy Reynolds, Jeanne Lane, The Hill Family, Connie Bowen, Wayne 
Hill, Russell Morrison, Frances Colombo, Christina Morrison, Megan 
Kruer Jones, Zaim Attisha,  Laura Lee, Teresa Russo, Lillian Peregud; 
and all our relatives and friends who are sick. 
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A NOTE ABOUT OUR PRAYER LIST: If you would like to add a name 
to our prayer list please contact Nancy Adema. By the same token 
please notify Nancy when a name can be removed.  We appreciate 
the prompt notification and your cooperation. 
  

 PARISH FINANCES  
 

In order to fulfill our budget, we need to collect an average of $12,722 
in the collection basket each week. Some weeks may be higher and 
some lower but we need to maintain that average. Additionally, we 
have budgeted for an average of $12,802 to be contributed monthly 
through our Online Giving contribution program. 
The total amount budgeted through these sources is $660,095 this  
year. Our budget includes another $106,384 expected income from 
other sources; (Annual Catholic Appeal rebates, Christmas & Easter 
collections, Sacramental Donations, Interest, One-time gifts &     
bequests, etc.).  
LAST WEEK:                       Totals for 9/27/2015  
                  

Plate:                        $       1,128.00      
Envelope:                             $       6,528.00               
Total Collection Basket:                 $       7,656.00 
Online Giving August:     $14,119.45      
       

SUPPORTING THE MISSION OF THE CHURCH: Once you’ve made a 
decision on how much you should be giving, decide how to give.  

WAYS TO GIVE: You can use envelopes, as many people do, you can 
set up automatic donations through your Bank, (forms available in the 
parish office), you can go to Online Giving on the St. Luke website and 
set up an online giving plan which you can personally manage or call 
the parish office to arrange an online giving plan administered by the 
parish Business Manger.  
Online Giving Link: http://thechurchofstluke.org                             
Click on: Online Giving box on upper right of screen.  
For more information please call the parish office at 442-1697 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
 

THE SOUL OF: Wayne Hill, Rita Noonan 
BAPTISM: Rebekah & Liam Quintero 
FIRST COMMUNION: Rebekah Quintero 
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY:  
Ken and Susan Stempien         56 Years 
Rex and Karen Cole                    49 Years 
Jim and Georgia Taft                  45 Years 
Richard and Barbara Theisen    37 Years 
Rigo and Lupe Martinez               7 Years 
Anthony and Marivel Gonzalez   10 Years 
Dan & Amy Cannon       15 Years 
 

If you would like to have your Wedding 
Anniversary placed in the bulletin 

please call 442-1697 
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TODAY’S READINGS 
First Reading — The man said, “This one is bone of my bones and flesh of my flesh; this one shall be called ‘woman’ 
” (Genesis 2:18-24). 
Psalm — May the Lord bless us all the days of our lives (Psalm 128). 
Second Reading — He who consecrates and those who are being consecrated all have one origin  
(Hebrews 2:9-11). 
Gospel — Whoever does not accept the kingdom of God like a child shall not enter it (Mark 10:2-16 [2-12]). 
The English translation of the Psalm Responses from the Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, International Commis-

TOWARD HEALTHY RELATIONSHIPS 
 From the beginning of creation, God intended for people to live together in relationship with one another. Much of 
scripture shows us how to do this as it illustrates and clarifies God’s plans. The readings this weekend guide us in the 
value and care of our relationships. Specifically, the Gospel focuses on the circumstances of failed relationships. Unlike 
the Pharisees, we would do well not to focus on the laws that pertain to failed relationships, but concentrate instead on 
what God really intended for us. Healthy bonds require a lot of our time and energy. They certainly require trust and hon-
esty. Jesus demonstrated a deep commitment to his friends and to us. As our brother, he gave his very life for us. Chil-
dren work hard at friendships. They trust, forgive, and love without conditions. The final words of today’s Gospel invite 
us to welcome Jesus and the people of our relationships with the fresh enthusiasm of a child.   Copyright © J. S. Paluch 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 The old world of what we call canonical penance, or the extraordinary one‑time public repentance of sinners, began 
to collapse with the conversion of Constantine in the early fourth century. It tottered for a hundred years or so and then 
virtually disappeared. It served an isolated and persecuted church well, but once people began seeking baptism for eco-
nomic and political privilege, a real pastoral crisis exploded. There were more lukewarm Christians afoot, and some 
“barbarians” rampaging through the ruins accepted baptism just because their leaders did. 
 As the old structures collapsed, people who still sought some sort of public conversion scampered off to the desert 
to live in monastic isolation. Penance disappeared from the parish scene, and the old bench where hungry penitents used 
to beg for prayers was empty. Some bishops faced the crisis by inventing alternate means of discipline, all more private 
than public. A person might be asked to refrain from receiving Communion for a time, or even to accept some sort of 
corporal punishment (the pedigree of the stocks and scarlet letters of colonial America). This had the effect of separating 
the sinner from the prayerful intercession of the gathered church, and made an already bad situation worse. Before long, 
the pastoral system of penance was in a shambles, and sadly irrelevant to ordinary Christians.—Rev. James Field 
Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You are invited to  
come and pray  

a Rosary for Peace  
at the Church of St. Luke  

Saturday,  
October 10th, 2015 

at 4:00 PM 
We will pray the Rosary on the  

second Saturday of each month  
  

  

Saint Luke  
BLOOD DRIVE 
  
  
  
  

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 
11TH  

8:00 AM TO 1:00 PM  

To make an appointment online: 
www.sandiegobloodbank.org        

Click on “appointments”   
Enter Sponsor code: LUKE 

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
Please eat a good meal and 
drink plenty of fluids before 

donating blood. All donors must 
show proof of identification.  

Please pass this information on 
to a friend if you have given 
blood in the last eight weeks. 

BLOOD MOBILE 
 IN PARKING LOT  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Women Mystics through the Ages  
Lives of women mystics,  

including Catherine of Sienna,  
Catherine of Genoa, Hildegard of Bingen,  

and Julian of Norwich. 
Instructor:  Richael Smith, M.A. 

Tuesdays, September 29 - November 3, 2015 
6:30 p.m.- 9:00 p.m. 
St. Luke, El Cajon 

For more information or to RSVP  
call Carol Stone at 619-442-1697, ext. 104 

Catherine of Genoa 

Catherine of Sienna 

Julian of Norwich 

Hildegard of Bingen 
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Saint Luke Faith Formation Registration  

       Sign up now for STL’S  

          2015-2016  

   Parish Faith Formation Programs 

• Regular sessions for Preschool-Grade 3 

begin Sept.13th, 16th, &17th 

• Grades 4-5 -begin Sunday Sept. 13, 

• Middle School Grades 6-8 begin Friday, 

Oct. 16th  

and High School begins Sunday, Oct. 11th 

• You may register though our Parish Web-

site at 

 www.thechurchofstluke.org OR drop by 

our Parish Office,            

M-F, 9:30am-4:30 pm 

For more information call 619-442-1697 

East County Christmas 4 Kids  

Children’s Book Drive. 
  

  

  

  

  

  

We need your gently used or new children’s books for the 

kids this Christmas. We know that reading is the path to  

success.  Developing an early love of reading requires 

books you want to read. At last year’s event, children  

gathered around   the book tables and adults helped them 

choose a book they got to keep, that fit their level of  

reading ability.  It was wonderful to watch. For some  

Children this was the first book they have ever chosen  

and gotten to keep. Sadly, we ran out of books. We are 

planning for an increase in the number of children this year 

and I believe we will need about 3000 books. We are  

collecting books for children from toddler to middle school, 

first books to “chapter books”.   

Please leave the books in the  

baptistery.  If you are interested in volunteering to help 

give out books at the event on Sunday, December 13,  

please contact Don Mercurio for more information.  

SAINT LUKE FAITH FORMATION FUND RAISER 

   

Las Madrinas 
Christmas Bake and Craft Sale 

  
  
  
 
  
  
 

December 6th 2015 
after the 9:00 am Mass  

in the church hall. 
Bake your favorite Christmas 

Cookies-Pies-Cakes 
Make Your favorite Craft Item 

for this special event 
For More Info Call: 

Ann Murray @  
  

All Proceeds to benefit Noah Homes  
and The Giving Tree 
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FOR TICKETS TO NUNS4FUN COMEDY SHOWS GO TO: 

https://stlukeelcajon.weshareonline.org 
or call Karen Mellos at 610-447-0682 



  CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
Month of October 

 

 

Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Arise Speakers after Mass 
3:30pm Reconciliation 
5:00pm Mass  

 

Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Arise Speakers after Mass 
8:25am Pro Life Rosary 
9:00am Mass & Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

NO Scripture Club 4-5 
NO  Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Level I & II 
11:30am Mass w/Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

       

9:30am Funeral Mass: Wayne Hill 
 
 
 

 
 

5:00pm Mass 
6:30pm Women Mystics through the Ages 
 
 

 
 

7:30am Mass 
8:30am Centering Prayer 
5:30pm Emmaus-The Gospel of Saint Luke 
 

 

7:30am Mass 
NO Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
Level I & II 
  
7:30am Mass 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Nuns 4 Fun Speakers after Mass 
3:30pm Reconciliation 
4:00pm Rosary for Peace 

5:00pm Mass  
 
 

Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Nuns 4 Funs Speakers after Mass 
8:00am-1:00pm Blood Drive 
8:25am Pro Life Rosary 

9:00am Mass w/Baptism: Thomas Nance 
& Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
10:15am HS Confirmation Class 
10:15am Scripture Club 4-5 
10:30am Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Level I & II 
11:30am Mass w/Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
 

 

No Meetings 

 FROM THE BULLETIN EDITOR  
Office Phone: (619) 442-1697    Fax (619) 442-2293 

Joanie Maitilasso, Editor 
OFFICE HOURS:     Monday - Friday: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

THE DEADLINE FOR BULLETIN  ANNOUNCEMENTS IS  
MONDAY AT 12 NOON. 

secretary@thechurchofstluke.org 

Wed 
7th 

Thur 
8th 

Fri 
9th 

Sat 
10th 

Mon 
5th 

Sun 
4th 

Sat 
3rd 

Tue 
6th 

   PARISH DIRECTORY  

 
Pastor: Rev. Ron Cochran   (619) 442-1697 
Deacon Emeritus: Dennie Nickell   (619) 442-1697  
Deacon: Jerry Stenovec  
Deacon: Allan Williams  
Business Manager: Jim Crockett   (619) 442-1697 x110 
busmgr@thechurchofstluke.org 
Secretary: Joanie Maitilasso   (619) 442-1697 x101 
secretary@thechurchofstluke.org 
Bulletin Editor: Joanie Maitilasso   (619) 442-1697 x101 
secretary@thechurchofstluke.org 
Facility Manager: Robert Stevenson (619)442-1697 x109 
Altar Servers: Dcn. Alan Williams    
Music: Colin McColl    
Organist: Susan Paul     
Lectors: Julie Carlin  
Eucharistic Ministers: Linda Jacobson  
Greeters: Maria Oliver    
Ushers: George Heidenriech  
   

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Adult Education: Carol Stone   (619) 442-2515 x 104 
Adultreled@thechurchofstluke.org 
RCIA: Dcn. Jerry Stenovec  
Coordinator of Religious Education PreK-5: 
Debbie Stenovec   (619) 442-2515 x 105 
K-5reled@thechurchofstluke.org 
Coordinator of Religious Education Middle  
and High School: 
Jane Alfano   (619) 442-2515 x 106 
Youthreled@thechurchofstluke.org 
Youth Ministry Coordinator: 
Jane Alfano   (619) 442-2515 x 106 
Youthreled@thechurchofstluke.org 
  

MINISTRIES & ORGANIZATIONS 
Baptism Class: Call the Parish Office   (619)442-1697 
Centering Prayer: Carole Morales     
Church Cleaning Crew: Peggy Nelson  
Cub/Boy Scout Religious Emblems: Shannon Vint 
Eucharistic Adoration: Cindy Christmas  
& Mike Wasyliw  
Friends of the Poor: Martha Evans   
Knights of Columbus: Don Mercurio,G.K.  
Ministry to Sick & Homebound:  Dcn. Jerry Stenovec  
Outreach Ministry: Ken Stempien   (619) 442-1697 
Prayer Chain: Nancy Adema    
Respect Life: Don Mercurio    
Scrip: Kerri Holzer    
Small Church Communities: Carol Stone (619) 442-2515 
St. Luke Business Network: Cathy March  

 Society of St. Vincent de Paul: Mike Wasyliw( 
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Sun 
11th 

Mon 
12th 



 Mark Your Calendar!  

Our new journey begins on October 7th! 
The Gospel of Luke 

5:30 - 8 PM  
(Kitchen closes at 6 PM) 

 Additional  EMMAUS Dates: 
Wednesday, November 4, 2015 5:30-8 PM  Wednesday, December 2, 2015 5:30-8 PM 
Wednesday, January 6, 2016 5:30-8 PM   Wednesday, February 3, 2016 5:30-8 PM 
Wednesday, March 2, 2016 5:30-8 PM   Wednesday, April 6, 2016 5:30-8 PM 
Wednesday, May 4, 2016 5:30-8 PM 

Why “Emmaus”? 
With Emmaus, the whole parish community is engaged in a 
lifelong process of sharing and being formed by the Gospel 
proclaimed and celebrated in our Catholic worship. 

By participating together - as Church - we are forging and 
strengthening ties that unite us and pass on from generation 
to generation our rich culture and heritage. 

Our continual encounter with Christian treasures 
embedded in the ritual of our worship and the cycle of 
seasons and feasts renew our faith with greater passion and 
comprehension ultimately leading us to intimacy with our 
Lord, Jesus Christ. 

Is Emmaus for  me?      It’s for… 
singles • couples • college students • EVERYONE  

teenagers • children • young adults • adults  

 EVERYONE • grandma & grandpa • grandchildren  
uncles • aunts  EVERYONE • high schoolers • 

grade schoolers • middle schoolers  EVERYONE • 
families • empty nesters  EVERYONE • all Saint 
Luke parishioners EVERYONE • athletes • non-
athletes • students  non-students • retirees • 

We begin with a shared meal, then break out into smaller learning groups.    
 presented on Emmaus nights! Learning groups include pre-school through  

Kindergarten, first-fifth grades, middle school, high school and adult sessions. 

XäxÜçÉÇx |á \Çä|àxw yÉÜ g{x Yxtáà Éy ft|Çà _â~x 
 Invite a friend and Come  

Celebrate our Patron Saint 

Saturday & Sunday 
October 17th & 18th  

Join us for Complimentary— 
Saturday Night Wine & Cheese  

After the 5:00 pm Mass 

& Sunday Pancake Breakfast 
 After the 9:00 am Mass 



Knights of Columbus 
Charity Golf Tournament will be held on Sunday, October 11, 2015 

Cottonwood Golf Course – 1:15pm Shot Gun Start 
 

We invite you, your relatives and friends to a Fun (Fundraiser) day for Golf, dinner and a 
charitable time. Net proceeds – all goes the Charity 501(c)3 corporations.  
Please plan soon and make your reservations as soon as possible by e-mail:   
secretary@thechurchofstluke.org (Name, phone # and indicate, player, dinner or sponsor) 
Players $100.00 includes golf, range balls, and buffet dinner. 
Tee Box sponsors $100.00 per sign. 
Dinner $25.00 or $32.00 at the door. 
Checks payable to KofC 10512 and mail to Charity Golf, 1980 Hillsdale Rd,  
El Cajon, CA 92019-4117 
Questions – call John Clark (619) 442-1697  
“oh yes” – Chargers play Monday Night 10-12-15 
Names (please print): 
Player ______________________ (attending dinner Yes:____ No:____)  
Guest dinner name:______________ 
Tee Box Sponsor: ______________________________________________  
Appreciated Donations: Name: __________________________and $Amount: ___________ 
Also appreciated would be any denomination of Gift Cards purchased from the parish. Or 
any item appropriate as a Raffle item. 
“Special” for the person that Signs up the Most - Paid Golf Players by Sept. 27th will receive 
One Month of Unlimited Golf w/cart at Cottonwood. (must be more than a foursome) 

  

K of C 10th Annual 

Charity Golf         

Tournament  

Oct. 11, 2011  

Please sign up to play 
golf / sponsorship or 

make a small donation 
this weekend-no later 

than Sunday,               

October 4, 2015.    

Thank you,  

John Clark,  

Chairman                       

 

See back of bulletin for more 
information. 

 
The Discalced Carmelite Nuns  

of San Diego invite you to  
a Eucharistic Celebration 

of the 500th Anniversary of  
the Birth of St. Theresa of Avila 

1515-2015 
 

Saturday, October 17 
at 10:00 am 

Church of the Immaculata 
Alcala Park 

 

Celebrant: Bishop Robert Brom 
Homilist: Stephen Watson, OCD 

 

Reception to follow 
 
 

“I am Yours; I was born for You. 
What is Your will for me?” 

 

St. Teresa of Avila 



 
 

Beginning in October, groups will gather  
in a relaxed and friendly atmosphere 

to reflect on the Scriptures,  
talk about life and faith, 

find the time and space to sort out  
the demands of our busy lives, 

and maybe even meet a few new friends. 
Please join with your fellow parishioners as we 

Arise Together in Christ 
_________________________________________________________ 

 

For  more information please call Carol Stone at 619-442-1697, ext. 104 
adultreled@thechurchofstluke.org 

 
                  Name _________________________________________________________________________ 
                  Address _______________________________________________________________________ 
                  Telephone ________________________________________   e-mail ______________________        
 
                Please indicate 1st, 2nd, and 3rd choice of day & time: 
                     ____    Monday          Morning     Afternoon   Evening 

                     ____ Tuesday          Morning     Afternoon   Evening 
                     ____ Wednesday         Morning     Afternoon    Evening 
                     ____ Thursday          Morning       Afternoon    Evening 
                     ____ Friday           Morning     Afternoon    Evening 
                     ____ Sunday          Morning       Afternoon    Evening 

             If you would be willing to host the meeting, indicate here:  
 

                 Put me together with _________________________________ 

Place info in collection plate or drop off /mail to parish office:  

1980 Hillsdale Road, El Cajon, CA 92019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



RALPHS  
GROCERY SHOPPERS 

Please take a few minutes to renew your commitment.   
Your time can mean hundreds of dollars for the Church of St. Luke. 

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *   
IF YOU HAVE NEVER REGISTERED YOUR REWARDS CARD ONLINE  
NOTE: Ralphs has a secured website, these procedures will apply to everyone who has not entered 
their email address and assigned a password.  
1. Log in to www.ralphs.com  
2. Click on ‘Create an Account’  

3. Follow the 5 easy steps to create an online account  

4. You will be instructed to go to your email inbox to confirm your account  

5. After you confirm your online account by clicking on the link in your email, return to www.ralphs.com and 
click on ‘my account’ (you may have to sign in again first).  

6. View your information & edit as needed  

7. Link your card to our organization by clicking on ‘edit my community contribution’ 8. Follow the instructions  
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *   
IF YOU HAVE ALREADY REGISTERED YOUR REWARDS CARD ON-LINE  
(This means that you have already entered your email address and assigned yourself a password)  
1. Log in to www.ralphs.com  
2. Click Sign In  

3. Enter your email address and password  

4. Click on ‘My Account’ (In the top right hand corner)  

5. View all your information and edit as necessary  

6. Click on “Community Rewards”.  

7. Link your card to your organization by clicking on ‘edit community contribution program info’ and following 

the instructions. Find Church of St. Luke or 83930 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *   
Ques on: What if I or my family members don’t have access to a computer or an email address, how do I donate 
to my favorite organiza on?  
Answer: There is an alternate registra on method, a scanbar le er.  

 
10000083930 

Take this copy to the store the next me you shop and scan it within your order along with your rewards card 
or phone number and you will be linked with your organiza on for the dura on of the current term.  
 

Ques on: What if I don’t know what my card number is because I use my phone number?  
Answer: Just call our Ralphs rewards card hotline at 1-800-660-9003. Let the representa ve know that you need 
ALL digits to your card in order to register for the Community Contribu ons program.  
 

HAVE QUESTIONS NOT ANSWERED HERE?  
Please contact Ralphs at 1-800-443-4438 Monday – Friday, 8am – 4pm 


